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26th April 2019 2019/15 

From the desk of Chris Wilcox, Executive Director 

• Report on the 2019 IWTO Congress: The second instalment 

• NCWSBA 2019 Wool Broker Award 

• NCWSBA 2019 Annual General Meeting and Forum and Wool Week events 

• Australian Wool Industry Medal 2019 – Nominations close on 5th May 

• Other upcoming industry events 

Sustainability, Traceability and Animal Welfare - major themes at the 2019 IWTO Congress 

The major themes through-out the 2019 IWTO Congress held in Venice, Italy on 9th to 11th April were 
sustainability, traceability, animal welfare and supply chain transparency. These themes were mentioned 
in virtually every session, from the opening session, through the market intelligence session, the retail 
session, the wool interiors session to the final session at Benetton. 

The Congress’ opening session on Tuesday featured Livia Firth, the founder and creative director of Eco-
Age, an advocacy and sustainability consultancy with growing influence around the world. Livia talked 
about the importance of telling the world’s consumers the wool industry’s message about sustainability 
and care and welfare of sheep. This was reinforced in the Sustainability session on Wednesday featuring 
Harriet Vocking, the Chief Brand Officer at Eco-Age, who talked about what Eco-Age does in working with 
retail brands to counter the impact of PETA and ensure that they don’t simply ban the use of wool in a 
knee-jerk reaction. She commented that the wool industry must focus on and communicate the industry’s 
environmental and animal stewardship, social wellbeing and economic prosperity which are closely 
intertwined: without one, you cannot have the others. She said that the industry needs to communicate 
this, accepting and embracing that it will take time to move away from mulesing. It cannot be done 
overnight. The wool industry’s focus should be on communication: the industry needs to tell the story of 
the journey to reach non-mulesed wool production. 

Full details are included in the NCWSBA’s Weekly Newsletter for the week ending 26th April 2019. 
Available to NCWSBA Members. 

Information in the Weekly Newsletter is intended to provide general information only and is not intended to constitute advice for a specific purpose. 

WOOL SALES WEEK BEGINNING 29th APR 2019 – week 44 
(roster as at 24/4/2019) 

Sydney 
Wed, 1st May, Thurs 2nd May 11,701 bales 

Melbourne 
Wed, 1st May, Thurs 2nd May 24,041 bales 

Fremantle  
Wed, 1st May, Thurs 2nd May 10,896 bales 

OTHER INDUSTRY EVENTS 

The Nanjing Wool Market Conference will be held 
in Qufu, Shandong on 20th to 23rd September 2019. 

The 2019 IWTO Round Table will be in held in 
Queenstown, New Zealand on 2nd to 3rd December 
2019. 

The 2020 IWTO Annual Congress will be held in 
Tongxiang, China on 18th to 20th May 2020. 
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